

MINUTES OF THE 1999 BUSINESS MEETING OF THE WILDLIFE DISEASE ASSOCIATION

Source: Journal of Wildlife Diseases, 36(3): 601

Published By: Wildlife Disease Association

URL: https://doi.org/10.7589/0090-3558-36.3.601

BioOne Complete (complete.BioOne.org) is a full-text database of 200 subscribed and open-access titles in the biological, ecological, and environmental sciences published by nonprofit societies, associations, museums, institutions, and presses.

Your use of this PDF, the BioOne Complete website, and all posted and associated content indicates your acceptance of BioOne's Terms of Use, available at www.bioone.org/terms-of-use.

Usage of BioOne Complete content is strictly limited to personal, educational, and non - commercial use. Commercial inquiries or rights and permissions requests should be directed to the individual publisher as copyright holder.

BioOne sees sustainable scholarly publishing as an inherently collaborative enterprise connecting authors, nonprofit publishers, academic institutions, research libraries, and research funders in the common goal of maximizing access to critical research.

MINUTES OF THE 1999 BUSINESS MEETING OF THE WILDLIFE DISEASE ASSOCIATION

The Wildlife Disease Association (WDA) Business Meeting was called to order by President R. McLean at the Georgia Center for Continuing Education, University of Georgia (Athens, Georgia) on 11 August 1999 at 4:30 P.M. Winners of the WDA election were announced and included T. Rocke, President; W. Samuel, Vice President; L. Uhazy, Treasurer; L. Creekmore, Secretary; and Ellis Greiner and M. Pybus Council members-at-large. S. Wright and M. Spalding are the members-at-large rotating off council.

President McLean mentioned that membership was down, especially international memberships. Membership fee increases approved by council were \$30.00 for student, \$60.00 for regular, and \$100.00 for institutional memberships. Other membership information mentioned was (1) the possibility of a new logo in the immediate future; (2) the poll taken with the 1999 ballot in which a majority of members indicated that they would be willing to receive an electronic copy of the supplement; and (3) the new web page which in the future may have information, such as the supplement to the journal, that has member password protection.

L. Uhazy gave the treasurer report and indicated that a Budget and Audit Committee will be formed including T. Rocke, D. Pence, C. Quist, I. Barker, possibly T. Yuille, C. Van Riper, and L. Uhazy. Hopefully the budget can be streamlined, given to council in October, and approved by council by November.

D. Pence gave the editor's report. W. Boyce has stepped down as an assistant editor. E. Williams will take over as editor in 2001. There will be an increase in page charges (from \$40.00 to \$50.00 for mem-

bers and from \$75.00 to \$95.00 for nonmembers). The possibility of a submission fee is being investigated by an ad hoc committee. Start up funds in the amount of \$7,500.00 was approved for E. Williams to establish the new editor's office. A cap of 800 pages for next year's journal was approved by council. The index will be shorter and will be prepared by Allen Press.

Upcoming meeting venues were mentioned: 2000 in Jackson Hole (Wyoming, USA); 2001 (50th Anniversary) in the Republic of South Africa; 2002 at Humboldt State University (California, USA). Terry Kreeger presented a slide show on the 2000 meeting site. The 2000 conference dates are June 3–8.

Other business included (1) there were no corrections or additions to the minutes, (2) that an ad hoc committee has updated the constitution, and (3) that a committee has been formed to look into changing the size and cover of the journal.

T. Yuill discussed the Carlton Herman Founders Fund. General funds to increase the fund to \$25,000.00 were approved by council. This will generate enough interest to bring in a speaker each year. A. Fairbrother was approved by council to be the new trustee replacing W. Heuschlle. T. Yuill asked for suggestions for speakers for upcoming meetings.

T. Rocke thanked the local organizing committee for organizing such a excellent meeting.

T. Yuill made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by T. Kreeger and council was adjourned at 5:20 P.M.

Respectively submitted, Elizabeth W. Howerth Secretary